KELSBORROW CHOIR

ANNUAL GENERAL  MEETING on 6th March 2018  at Ashton Hayes Village Hall
MINUTES

1. Present : 35 of the Choir membership were present for the AGM.
2. Apologies: Maddy Swan-Manning, Anne Parfrement, and Margrett Barnes
3. Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on the 21st February 2017 were approved and signed.
4. Matters Arising: 
a. It was noted that the car park surface and external lighting had improved considerably.
5. Chairman’s Report: The Chairman presented her report to the meeting without comment from the floor. 
6. Treasurer’s Report: Heather presented the annual accounts for discussion, and requested questions from the floor.
a. Graham Fifoot asked why a sum had been transferred from the Social to the General fund.  Heather replied that it had been agreed that some monies arising from the anniversary dinner should be transferred to the General Fund.
b. In response to a question from the floor Heather advised that the General fund paid for the running of the Choir – e.g. Rent, Insurance, Music, etc. The Social fund on the other hand covers the social activities of the Choir.
c. Acceptance of the accounts was proposed by Malen Johnson  and Seconded by Christine Tickell.

7. 2018 Subscriptions: Heather presented a budget projection for the forthcoming year which showed a shortfall of approximately £840.00, and informed the meeting that when this had been discussed by the Executive it had been suggested that the subs should be raised to £90.00 even though this would still leave a shortfall of £350.00.  Suggestions were made from the body of the meeting – raising the subs to £95.00 or taking some money out of the Social fund.  After further discussion it was agreed that the subs be raised to £100.00 per annum
8. Election of Officers for 2017.
a. Chairman.  Alan Burgess took the Chair for the Election of the Chairman.

	Role
	Nominee
	Proposed
	Seconded

	Chairman
	Elaine Campey
	Heather Oulton
	Joan Pidgeon

	Secretary
	Jim Edwards
	Heather Oulton
	Joan Pidgeon

	Treasurer
	Heather Oulton
	Elaine Campey
	Jim Edwards

	Stage Manager
	Christine Tickell
	Heather Oulton
	Joan Pidgeon

	Publicity
	Isabelle Hughes
	Sylvia Rigby
	Joan Pidgeon

	Librarian
	Margrett Barnes
	Sylvia Rigby
	Elaine Campey

	Social Secretary
	Mary Stubbington
	Elaine Campey
	Jim Edwards

	Committee
	Malen Johnson
	Jim Edwards
	Elaine Campey

	Committee
	Alan Burgess
	Joan Pidgeon
	Margrett Barnes

	Committee
	Irene Wilkinson
	Jim Edwards
	Elaine Campey

	Committee
	Maddy Swan-Manning
	Joan Pidgeon
	Sylvia Rigby

	Section Leaders
	
	
	

	1st Sopranos
	Jance Anderson
	Christine Tickell
	Jenny Burkhill-Howarth

	2nd Sopranos
	Malen Johnson
	Gilian Cope
	Elaine Campey

	Contraltos
	Anne Parfrement
	Lesley Dodds
	Veronica Barnett

	Tenors
	Dug Harris
	John Willis
	

	Bass
	Jim Edwards
	Alan Burgess
	Spen Pierce


9. Items for consideration: A number of items were raised -
a. Janice advised that the money currently being raised was all bits and pieces which did not leave much for a worthwhile prize. If each contributor paid £10.00 per annum with a single £20.00 prize drawn each of ten months that could raise £100.00 per annum for Choir funds.  A vote was taken and the motion carried.
b. Isabelle was organising an open evening on April 17th to encourage increased awareness of the Choir and hopefully encourage an increase in membership.
c. Christine Tickell raised the matter of the Choir uniform. She noted that at the last meeting of the Executive it was clear that not everyone likes the ladies uniform. The suggestion currently on the table is a black top (not T-shirt), black skirt or black dress trousers – not leggings.  No bling, or scarves.  Black shoes and tights.   This subject attracted much discussion from the floor with various alternative suggestions coming forward.  Elaine drew a line under the discussion by suggesting that this dress arrangement be offered for the concert at Christleton and see how it looks.
d. Book Swap Library. Elaine reminded members that the book library is a useful source of funds and encouraged its use. 

The meeting closed at 8.20pm
